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TITLE (Optional) 

July 14, 2025 
Important notice from the Department of Developmental Services about: 
 

Repeal of the Parental Fee Program 
D-2025-Case Management-010 

 
What to Know 
The Parental Fee Program has been repealed as of July 1, 
2025.  DDS will keep billing and collecting unpaid parental fees 
through June 30, 2025.  No fees will be assessed or collected for 
time periods after that date. 
 
What’s Changing 
As of July 1, 2025, families will not have to pay fees for approved 
24-hour out-of-home care services. 
 
Questions? 
Please contact Parental Fee Program Staff by phone at (800) 
862-0007 or by email at ddsparentalfee@dds.ca.gov.  
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